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This week’s focus: School Trips to King Edward Mine and Penlee House 
 
King Edward Mine – Tregonning Class Trip 
Tired, excited and interested were the words to describe me on Tuesday 26th 
February.  I had never been to a mining site before and was interested to see what it 
was like.  Arriving at school I could see my class milling about, happily chatting about 
what was to come.  We read for a while, until the 53 seater coach arrived to whisk us 
to King Edward Mine.  The mine was only 5 minutes away, so the coach trip didn’t 
drag.  It was a rather beautiful sight when we arrived. 

 
One of the guides sat us down on wobbly stools to give us an introduction.  Some 
rocks and tin were passed around, including iron pyrite (more commonly recognised 
as Fool’s gold).  Then we were sorted into two groups.  My group went to the mill 
first.  It was quite a walk, but it was worth it.  First we saw stamps which were very 
interesting.  The miners used these to crush the ore.  Next, we saw the water wheel.  
It was very large.  No-one thought it could get any better, until our guide turned it 
on!  After being reluctantly dragged away from the wheel, we saw the shaking table.  
Water playfully bounced down the yellow table, splashing the people close to it.  On 
and on we went past marvellous machines, until we got to the museum.  Noting the 
last thing I saw, some headgear, I stepped inside.  Our guide gave us each a sheet 
and we had to complete it. 
 
Finally, it was lunchtime.  Mine was enjoyable, especially when we were allowed to 
play for a few minutes.  Then it was time for the challenge.  We all had to build some 
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headgear out of newspaper and put rocks on it, in teams.  Ours was terrible.  The 
structure was all wobbly and it almost broke.  Oh well.  This was a really good trip. 
By Jasmine 
 
Penlee House – Trencrom School Trip 
On Tuesday 26th February Class 3 went to Newlyn.  First we got on the bus and 
travelled to Newlyn.  It took about 45 minutes to get there.  Then we arrived at 
Newlyn gallery and museum.  When we got out of the bus there was a huge building, 
we walked down the path and we all walked inside.  They told us where to go and 
put our bags away.  Once we put our bags away we walked up a staircase.  It was a 
nice staircase.  Once we had got up the staircase we followed our guides.  We 
followed them into a room with paintings on every inch of the walls.  They told us to 
sit down in neat rows, then they talked to us about staying safe in the gallery.  Then 
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they asked us about what we were learning about in school.  Then an old woman 
came in.  We all thought she was just a visitor but she wasn’t, she said she was Betsy.  
No-one knew who she was at first but then she told us all about how they used to 
fish back then.  How they used to catch pilchards and all different types of fish. 

 
After that she 
told us about 
fishing history.  
We looked at 
relics of old pots, 
bowls and hot 
water bottles.  
After that we 
went to go and 
have lunch and 
the place we had 
lunch in used to 
be a nursery.   
Once we had 
lunch we walked 
back to the bus 

and we went to the fishing port of Newlyn.  Once we got to the harbour we went 
into the fishing office and listened to a man named Lionel.  He showed us how all the 

fish get scanned.  Then we went into a big freezer where they stored all the fish: 
dogfish; mackerel; haddock and a lot more.  After we finished seeing all the fish we 
went outside to the ice works and Lionel told us that the ice works made 1,000 tons 
a day.  When he had finished telling us about the iceworks Lionel told us how they 
catch the fish that hide on the sea bed.  Then he told us to follow him to show us 
how they kept all the boats safe.  Then we went to where they kept the smaller 
boats and to our surprise we found a huge anchor that one of the boats found while 
they were fishing.  It had a lot of barnacles on it and some fish scales.  After that we 
said thank you to Lionel and went on the bus back to school.    
 
By Vincent 
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INSET DAYS 2019/2010 
 
Wed 4th September 2019 
Mon 6th January 2020 
Fri 12th June 2020 
Mon 15th June 2020 
Thu 23rd July 2020 
 
 
Attendance and Awards for 
this week: 
 
Attendance %: 
 
Carn Brea: 96.67% 
Godolphin: 
Y1 – 93.46% 
Y2 – 94.44% 
Trencrom – 97.46% 
Tregonning  - 97.44% 
 
Attendance Trophy: 
Trencrom Class 
 
Awards: 
 
Top Table: Elijah A, Jasmine 
C, Elffin, Erin 
 
Carn Brea: Eli, Isobel, Zara 
Godolphin: 
Y1 – Maisy, Piran, Joshua, 
Abbie 
Y2 – Brody, Issie, Freya B, 
Erin 
Trencrom – Harry, Eloise, 
Emily 
Tregonning – Trystan, 
Megan,  
Headteacher – Amy, TJ, 
Mylo, Daniel, Charlie, Kaira, 
Isobel 
Maths – Janise, Vincent, 
Lilly, Lily Dennis  
 
 
 
 



Choir – Tuesday 5th March 
Choir after school next week on Tuesday 5th March has had to be cancelled due to 
other commitments.  Apologies for any inconvenience caused. 
 
Football club 

As we are now rehearsing for the Rainbow 
MAT evening of Song and Dance, there will be 
no more Monday after school football club 
for this half term. 
 
 
 
 

 
National apprentice week 

On Tuesday 5th March we have been 
lucky enough to have secured the 
services of 5 apprentices from Port 
Pendennis to help with various 
gardening jobs around the school. 
They are going to be working in our 
allotment area and poly tunnel all 

day laying paths and weeding/getting the area ready for growing.  If anyone could 
donate any of the following to help it would be greatly appreciated: 
 

 Old car tyres 

 Any unwanted plants or gardening equipment 

 Any old patio slabs 

 Unused Weed membrane 

 Stone/wood edging for paths. 
 
Many thanks, Mr Richards. 
 

Physical Education 
PE (Physical Education) is an important part of the National Curriculum 
therefore it is essential that your child has the correct PE kit in school at all 
times so that they can participate in their weekly PE lessons.  
 
To support us with teaching your child PE, please can you make sure your child 
has the correct PE kit, all clearly labelled with their name, in a drawstring bag. 
This needs to be sent into school at the beginning of each term. It will be sent 
home by the class teacher at the end of the half term to be washed. ‘I forgot 
my PE kit’, is not an acceptable excuse for missing PE, neither is having a cold. 
Children will only be exempt from a PE lesson if parents contact the school 
beforehand either through class dojo/email, the reading record or a short note. 
 
In your child’s PE kit, they should have the following items;  
*White T-shirt  
*Red/Black shorts  
*Black/Grey jogging bottoms or tracksuit  
*Red school jumper or fleece 
*Plimsolls/Trainers.  
 

Quote of the week:   

 
 



 Also all children should have a drinks bottle. We are able to supply these in 
school. 
 
Prior to participating in a PE lesson, all jewellery must be removed or covered 
as this could cause a hazard in the PE lesson. Ideally your child should leave the 
jewellery at home on their PE days. If they are unable to remove earrings, they 
need to cover them with micro pore tape. 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Mrs Trudy Watts 

 
British Heart Foundation and Cancer 
Research 
I am raising money for the British 
Heart Foundation and Cancer 
Research by giving up chocolate and 
exercising every day in February and 
March.  Please support me by 
donating to these worthwhile 
charities.  There will be a collection 
pot in the office if you wish to donate 
or visit my fundraising page on 
Facebook.  Thank you.    
Mrs Trudy Watts 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Trevada Music's Camborne store will once again be taking part in the National Learn To Play Day on 
Saturday 23rd March. We will be offering free taster lessons in our store throughout the day. 

 



Lessons are available to adults and children of any age with the chance to try Guitar, Violin, Piano, Flute, 
Clarinet, Saxophone, Oboe, Bassoon, Trumpet, Cornet, Flugel Horn, Tenor Horn, Baritone Horn, 

Trombone, Euphonium, Tuba and Drums!! Instruments will be provided where needed. 
 

If you or anyone you know has ever wanted to have a go at a particular instrument then here is your 
chance to try for FREE with a qualified tutor. 

 
Please book your slot early to avoid disappointment by calling 01209 714353 with your chosen 

instrument and your contact details. 
 

We look forward to hearing from you! 
 

Trevada Music Ltd 
9 Chapel Street 

Camborne 
Cornwall 
TR14 8EF 

Tel:  +44 (0)1209 714353 
www.trevadamusic.co.uk 

Karate Lessons at Troon Church Hall 

Karate Lessons available every Tuesday and Thursday at Troon Church Hall, 
from 6.30pm – 7.30pm.   

£2 per child.  This is a family run club, established for 30 years.  Grades and 
Competitions.  Contact: Mr David Trescothick on 01209 710 940.  

chool Lunches 

World Book Day Events at Penponds School 

Wednesday 6th March 2019 (it is a day early at our school!) 

 

 Dress up as your favourite book character - bring in 50p donation for Book 
Aid. 

 Storyteller and actor John Brolly will be visiting all classes throughout the 
day. 

 
 Children can bring in their favourite book to share.  

 
 Take part in the ‘We Love Reading’ photo competition. Bring 

in a photograph of yourself enjoying a good read in the most 

tel:%2B44%20%280%291209%20714353
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imaginative place and win a prize! (All named entries handed into your class 
teacher by the closing date Wednesday 6th March.)  

 
 Cosy up for a snuggle down story time. Come back to 

school from 6pm – 7:30pm in your pyjamas, bring a 
blanket and a teddy for a bedtime story hot chocolate will 
be provided too! 

 
 Watch ‘story craft’ video clips on www.worldbookday.com and discover 

how authors create their stories and share writing tips with you. 
 

 Spend your free national book token on one of the free reads or put it 
towards another book choice. 

 

 Start to read books from the 25 books to share book lists for each year 
group, read or share 10 books from the lists during the year and claim a 
prize! (Children to tick the books they have read with a parents signature 
and date.) 

 

Thank-you for your support, if there are any queries ask Miss Souch 
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